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Tracking error – an understatement

Those patient investors who were advised at the end of the last millennium to save management fees and 
invest in a UK tracker fund are probably starting to think that, after 14 long years, they are finally getting 
closer to seeing a capital profit. Dividends have of course eased the pain considerably, but it has been a 
long journey in capital terms for trackers, and there is still some way to go. The UK market peaked on 30 
December 1999 at 6950.6, and at the end of February stood at 6809.7.

Active managers have had to put up with bad press for many years, but the reality is that over the last 
fourteen years they have knocked the UK 100 Index – and index trackers - into a cocked hat.

What would have happened if an investor had ignored the advice of the tabloid press and invested in a 
decent fund or two? Well, the average UK All Companies Fund investing in the UK principally for growth, 
as measured by IMA, from 1 January 2000 to end February 2014 would have posted a total return 
(including dividends) of 83.4%. Over the same period, the UK 100 Index posted a total return of 58.9%.

The casual observer would expect that a typical tracker fund would be close to this index return. However, 
they would be wrong: the gap can be enormous. There were not many tracker funds in existence in 2000, 
but the HSBC FTSE 100 Retail fund has only managed a return of 38.4% over the same period, a 
significant 20% or so behind the index. Other tracker funds have also significantly lagged the market; 
Clerical Medical FTSE 100 tracker has managed just 40.2%.

1-0 to the believers in active management. 
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